
April is Environmental Awareness Month!  Lions and Leos are volunteering and supporting local 
conservation efforts.  We can protect the environment to create healthier communities.   
 
District 19L is going to host a District 19L Community Clean Up Service Project on April 27, 2024 
(Saturday).  Families and friends are warmly welcome to join this meaningful event 
 
Details as follows : 
Date  :  April 27, 2024 (Saturday) 
Time  :  10:30am for registration  
              11:00am to 1:00pm for clean up and program 
Place  :  Terra Nova Adventure Play Environment, 2340 River Road, Richmond  
Dress Code  :  Casual or club uniform for Lions and Leos 
Parking  :  Free parking in the parking lot and along River Road 
 
Notes  :   
(1)  Disposable gloves will be provided to each participant.   
(2)  Since the number of tools from the City is very limited.  Each club may have 1-2 sets of 
tools including a few garbage bags.   
(3)  Each participant will receive 1 free bottle of water, 1 banana and 1 apple after the clean up 
service 
(4)  Program includes Lucky draw and Games  
 
Please note that this District Clean Up Service Project can be regarded as your 
club's Environmental service. 
  
Please take 1-2 photo(s) of your club's members showing the bags of garbage collected for record 
purposes.  Club Secretary please send the photo(s) to District GST Coordinator (Mainland), Clara 
Chow, for submission to DG's Bulletin Editor for reporting.  
 
In the meantime, please reply by confirming the total number of participants NO later than April 20, 
2024.   
 
Besides, all clubs are encouraged to bring some non-perishable food on the Event Day for 
donation to the Food Bank.  For every 2 items you will receive a raffle ticket for a lucky 
draw.  Donation to the Food Bank can also be regarded as your club's Feed the Hunger service. 
 
We are also looking for volunteers on the Event Day.  Please feel free to let me know by email 
should you or your members are interested in helping out or if they have any questions. 
 
Thank you very much for your kind attention and support! 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 
Clara Chow, PCS/PZC 
District Global Service Team Coordinator 2023-2024 
"Unity with Care" 
CHANGING THE WORLD - with every act of kindness we change a life". 
 


